CITY OF LONG BEACH

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS

333 WEST COSAN BOTH EVARD . LONG BEACH, CA 90802 . (582) 570-8283 . FAX (582) 570-8012

April 1, 2002

Mr. Walter J. Aue Vice President, Capacity Planning American Airlines P.O. Box 619616, MD 58535 DFW Airport, TX 75261-9616

Dear Mr. Aue,

This communication is a follow-up to my letter of March 19, 2002, and in response to American Airlines' request for additional flight slots at the Long Beach Airport (LGB).

All airlines with LGB flight slots were asked if they were willing to relinquish any of their slots. All slot holders have responded that they do not desire to relinquish slots. As such, your request for four additional final airline flight slots cannot be granted at this time.

As mentioned in my March 19th letter, temporary use slots are available at this time, and may be requested by American Airlines pursuant to Section 9 of Flight Allocation Resolution C-27843 (you have a copy).

Should you wish to appeal this finding, administrative remedies are available pursuant to Chapter 16.43 of the Long Beach Municipal Code, the applicable portion of which is attached for your information.

Yours Truly,

Chris Kunze

Manager

Long Beach Airport

Mis Kunze

CK:dcj D:113

Attachment